Town of Hartford

Selectmen’s Meeting

September 15, 2005

Minutes

Present: Lee Holman, Hope McCabe, Lianne Bedard and Bim McNeil.

I.
      Lee called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

II. Open Session: Dave Kraske spoke on Gasb. He is working on the inventory section for Gasb. He is not including items under $1,000.00 for road improvements. 

Bob Calawa stated that the Town Farm Bridge culvert has been ordered. The surveyor has met with Bob and will be submitting an estimate. The town of Hartford will be paying for the survey.

Beverly Murphy stated that Mr. Pulkinen would like a used culvert placed near the Sparrow Cemetery. An uninstalled culvert was there at one time but is missing. Bim stated that he would find a good used culvert to install.

III. Reports

1. Bim submitted a road report detailing all cost involved.  He stated that Town Farm Hill, Stetson Road and Pratt Hill Road are ready to start paving work.  Bim will drive around with Pike’s next week. Bim suggested spending paving money on a different project since the Town Farm Bridge will not be completed in time for paving this year. Bim will get figures to reclaim Pratt Hill Road. Darrington Rd will be graded Friday if dry. 

Lee had some questions about the cost of repairs on the mower. Bim stated that it was a high maintenance machine. Also discussed was a contract for residents to sign if no brush cutting is wanted along their property. The Selectmen will bring the contract to the next Selectmen’s meeting.

2. Ceo Jack Plumley was not present. Lee motioned to approve payment of $25.00 to Maine Fire Marshals Office for a workshop on the 27th. Hope 2nd. All in favor=2.

3. Animal Control: Clarence Hill was not present.

IV. New Business

1. Pineshores Assoc.: No members present.

2. Heritage Society: James Irish was not present.

3. Selectmen received Financial reports for the year ending June 30, 2005. Selectmen will review and discuss at the next meeting.

4. The Selectmen were reminded to work on the management analysis for the audit.

5. Dave Kraske stated that in order to apply for a Community Block Grant the town has to have 51% of residents in the required salary bracket. Hartford has 40%

6. Addressed above.

7. Lee signed the Trio Software agreement for the motor vehicle system. Annual License dates are September 1-August 30.

8. Northern Data will bill quarterly until the transition is complete. They will also credit us for MV back to July.

9. Lee stated that the tables and chairs borrowed from the town hall for a wedding recently were returned dirty and some were broken. Appears that the tables were left in the rain. Lee attempted to contact the borrowers. Hope will try to reach them. Lee will bring a contract to the next meeting for approval.

10. Lianne stated that the copier is starting to leave large dark lines again. The selectmen were shown a brochure for kyocera machines. Buckfield recently purchased one. Hope stated that she would meet with Lianne on Wednesday to choose a model. 

11. Hope may attend the MMA convention. 

12. Selectmen signed quit claim deeds for Conroy, Vining and Belsky.

13. The Selectmen will ask Keith LaRochelle to attend the next meeting concerning the person who would like to have a link on the website. 

14. Crime watch meeting on September 22 with a representative from Lowe’s Home Improvement attending.

V. Old business:

1. The Selectmen received two letters from residents of the northerly section of Sam Annis Road requesting that section be changed to Howard Road.

Lee motioned to change the name of the northerly section of Sam Annis Road to Howard Road. Hope seconded. All in favor=2. Lianne will notify the residents of Howard Road.

2. Lee motioned to have an agreement signed by the Selectmen when receiving their salary stating that any money due the town will be returned if the term is unfulfilled. Hope seconded. All in favor=2.

3. Lianne asked for clarification of the appropriation for summer roads. Amount that was approved is more than the Selectmen recommended. This will be discussed at the next meeting. 

4. Lianne informed the Selectmen that the furnace repairman suggested we install 4” legs on the oil drum in the Town Hall. Also start the furnace once per week to rid the furnace of moisture. The water line crosses on top of the fuel line and creates moisture in the line.

Selectmen approved minutes from the September 1, 2005 meeting.

Lee approved minutes from the November 20, 2004 Special Town Meeting.

Selectmen signed warrants 2a, 3a, 4a, 6a, 9, 9a and 10.
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